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Dear Chairman Watermeier,

The Village of Henry, nestled right alongside the Nebraska-Wyoming border and
the North Platte River, is a small but resilient town made up of many hardworking
people and I'm proud to represent them in the state legislature. To set Henry and
Scottsbluff County up for success, we need to be better connected to those around
us.

Unfortunately, some Henry residents still lack access to high-speed broadband.
While progress on that front has been made in recent years, I still have constituents
come to me expressing their frustration with slow speeds, high costs, and
unreliability. With the Nebraska Broadband Bridge/Capital Projects Fund-Round 1
grant program up and running, I believe we have a tremendous opportunity to do
right by the people of Henry and get them the fast, reliable internet they deserve.

One applicant for a project in Henry is Charter Communications, also known as
Spectrum. They have my full support based on their commitment to offering
affordable internet plans - including through the Affordable Connectivity Program
- and their fast speeds. They currently serve 167,000+ customers in Nebraska, with
each one of them having access to gigabit speed plans, if they want, and minimum



speeds of 300 Mbps. This is in part thanks to Charter's excellent fiber
infrastructure, which would be a gamechanger for Henry residents.

All in all, Charter demonstrates a commitment to helping close the digital divide.
They've already invested substantially in their Nebraska footprint, and I believe
they'd be an excellent partner to the Nebraska Public Service Commission and our
community. I strongly encourage you to approve their application to receive funds
through the Bridge Program so that all of my constituents can soon have fast,
affordable, and reliable internet access.

Thank you.

Sen. Brian Hardin
District 48
Nebraska Legislature




